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The 115th anniversary is indeed a memorable milestone %

of our alma mater. The redevelopment of the school Q Y
campus on Robinson Road is steadily progressing,
with the Foundation Stone Laying Ceremony being
held on 7 March 2015. The 115th anniversary dinner p2 Thank you, overseas chapters
on 28 March 2015 at the Hong Kong Exhibition and

Convention Centre was in particular an overwhelming p3 Toronto, Canada

success, attended by some 1800 guests and alumnae,
some of whom had traveled half the world just to be
there. The Ying Wa family knows no boundary and the b5
tremendous efforts made by our overseas alumnae to

pl Introduction

p4 Toronto, Canada

Vancouver, Canada

support our school personify what our school song has p6 San Francisco and
nurtured in us: “We maybe far away, but our heart will Los Angeles, USA
never leave.”

p7 Los Angeles, USA and
Canberra, Australia
The AA Newsletter Team is happy to present this

premier issue of our “Special Feature on Overseas p8 Sydney, Australia
Alumnae”, with heartfelt stories on 13 overseas

alumnae from nine cities. The four overseas chapters P9 Melbourne, Australia
of the Alumnae Association in Toronto, Vancouver, Los
Angeles and Sydney are very active and stay in close
touch with us. With the help of the Internet, our goal is pll Taipei
to expand our network and reach out to those overseas

alumnae where there is no organized alumnae contact.

pl0 Geneva, Switzerland

We are very grateful to all the contributors in this
premier issue, and we extend our warm invitation to all
alumnae, local or overseas, to continue to send their
articles and photos on overseas alumnae to this web
version, which would be uploaded twice a year, in sync
with the regular publication of the Newsletter in the Fall
and Spring. Submission could be sent to the Editors of
AA Newsletter by e-mail: alumnae@ywgs.edu.hk
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Thank you, overseas chapters! =

I was sitting at the very front table with my classmates at the 115" Anniversary Dinner when Mrs Ruth
Lee announced her retirement plan on the stage. While Mrs Lee was giving her speech, I noticed a
queue of people of different ages moving up to the stage slowly and quietly. I was like, “Who are they?”

I later found out that the Executive Council of the Alumnae Association had very carefully prepared
several special gifts for Mrs Lee to mark her retirement in September 2015, and has graciously
invited representatives from our overseas chapters to help present some of them on stage to her. The
special gifts were:

(1) a gold school badge presented by Alison Lam Lai Bing ('59), one of our
alumna representatives on the Incorporated Management Committee
(IMC) (also the Speaker of the IMC);

(2) a watch with the outline of the Robinson Block engraved on the front
presented by Winnie Yau Ping Wai ('59) from Toronto and Clara Lok
Wai Chi ('71) from Vancouver;

(3) a windbreaker for Mrs Lee's post-retirement trip to North America
presented by Chan Wing Yee ('62) from Los Angeles; and

(4) a gold plaque with the inscription of a poem composed in honour of
Mrs Lee and the calligraphy of the poem in a scroll presented by So
Shuk Sze ('58) from Melbourne and Sabrina Fan Chou Kong ('74) from
Sydney.

A card with messages from Student Association presidents during Mrs Lee's
14 years of service was also presented by Ho Man Yee ('03).

Being a practical person for most of the time, my another question was “What made the overseas
alumnae fly all the way from Canada, the USA and Australia ‘just’ to present a gift which would
only last for a few minutes on the stage?” The answer came right away. Each and every one of them
recalled how Mrs Lee loved them and showed her support continuously, to understand and care for
their needs. Some even cried when reminiscing how Mrs Lee “sacrificed” (I am very sure that Mrs
Lee would love to replace “sacrificed” with “spent” :P) her summer vacation to take up the role of
an ambassador to visit them during summers. It was a very warm and touching night with thoughtful
presents. As cheesy as it may sound, I am pretty sure that all these happened because of “Love”. I
am sure everyone at the Dinner was moved by this “specially arranged” session consisting of loads
of thoughtful ideas. Thank you very much!

Waiyu Kwong ('05)
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wong Po Kin

=HER) (58)

I live in Foster City, California,
USA. I have attended milestone
celebrations of Ying Wa in
Hong Kong, namely the 100"
and 110th anniversaries
of the school. The phrase
‘B OEB” in our school song
has inspired me to stay in close
touch, and I will try to join Hong
Kong alumnae activities as long
as my health allows me to take
long-distance flights.

My fondest memory of the
115th anniversary dinner was
the speech by our principal, Mrs
Ruth Lee ('72). Another pleasant
surprise was running into my
former student, who happens to
be Ruth’ s sister!

I enjoy receiving all school
news dispatched electronically
to overseas alumnae, and salu
te the team who works hard to
strengthen the ties.

I have the following messages to:

Ying Wa: God's will be done.

Ruth, the retiring principal:
XREEXEOHEA  ATLEEZHH
(2£)!

Francis, the incoming principal:
FR—A REEBER

chan Wing Yee (B&E#) cs2)

:
I moved back from Los Angeles (LA) and lived in |

Hong Kong from 2004 to 2010 when my husband,
Anthony Tsang Chiu Yeung (& k) served as the
senior pastor of Hop Yat Church in Hong Kong. During
our six years in Hong Kong, we tried to attend most of
the Ying Wa Speech Days. We also attended the 105th
Anniversary celebration and the musical "Alice" in 2010.
After my husband's retirement from Hong Kong in 2010,
we returned to LA. !

One of my reasons for coming back for the 115"
Anniversary celebration was the retirement of Principal
Ruth Lee ('72). God also provided discount plane tickets
and lodging in Hong Kong. Singing of the school song
and school hymn has always been very touching for me.
Of course, the presentation of gifts to Principal Ruth was
very memorable for me as it was an honour for me to
represent overseas alumnae from LA.

In August 2013, when Principal Ruth first visited us in
LA, Jenny Fong Yuk Chee ('67) and I started to gather
the alumnae in LA. We act as the coordinators of the LA
Chapter of the Alumnae Association and now we have
contacted about 20 alumnae. We are trying to find and
connect more alumnae in LA and San Francisco.

We are grateful for Principal Ruth's sacrificial effort for
the redevelopment project. We are especially grateful
for her caring for the overseas alumnae in LA. We were
very impressed by her “Walk an Extra Mile” to raise
funds for the redevelopment of the school.

For our incoming Principal Francis, as he is the first male
principal for YWGS, may God grant him wisdom to carry
on the spirit and culture of YW.




The Los Angeles (LA) Chapter of the YWGSAA started
in August 2013 when Principal Ruth Lee came to LA for
a visit and the alumnae here rallied together to hold a
welcoming dinner in her honour. Up to now, there are 22
members.

It must have been God's perfect timing that my son,
Derek, went to audit a company in Sherman Oaks of
California in March this year and ran into Anit Chan ('82).
Derek happened to start chatting with Anit in her office.
Noticing that Anit was from Hong Kong, he asked if she
had heard of a famous school that his mother attended
called Ying Wa. To make a long story short, Anit joined
our May 30 luncheon and we all were so happy to meet
her for the first time.

We plan to have a gathering in October when Ruth is in
town. We will continue to pray for the Lord's guidance to
our group.

Since the genesis of YWGS all our girls have been
singing our School Hymn. The first line of our School
Hymn “ZREBREEEE...” and the common theme that
repeats in the verses “tE&ES% " have been carrying our
school through 115 good and bad years. The Hymn truly
reflects the hearts and souls of the great missionaries
from ancient time. May Ying Wa continue to uphold the
great mission and keep marching on the noble journey

set forth by the London Missionary Society of long ago.

I wish Principal Ruth could take time to relax and enjoy
God's blessings for her retirement. We in LA will always
welcome her.

For Francis, the incoming principal, I would like to say

that every morning, first and foremost, before even

washing up, please kneel before the Lord to ask for His

leading and guiding in everything. The Almighty God will

- carry Francis through in His place, with His ways and at
é His time.

Jenny Fong Yok chee (5 E#) (67)
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Priscilla
Kan Poi Hong
(FSIRAL) (70)

I live in Canberra, Australia. I
attended the 115" Anniversary
Dinner with my dear friend and
classmate Winnie Yeung Mi Yin
(B =EH) from Brisbane, joining
24 others from our class of '70.
The most touching moment
that evening was when we
all sang the school song and
school hymn together. After the
115" Anniversary Dinner, Chan
Ping Cheung (P& ) set up a
WhatsApp group for our year,
connecting most of us. Chiu
Suk Fun (##%) also compiled
a contact list for us. So the
communication amongst our
class of '70 is very good. I also
receive the e-copies of school
bulletins and alumnae newsletters
regularly.

Australia is very spread out and
I am not aware of any other
alumnae in Canberra. Once, I
travelled 3.5 hours on a bus to
Sydney to join a lunch gathering
organized by alumnae there.

I wish Ying Wa all the best in
its redevelopment and that Ying
Wa will continue to provide good
education to girls in Hong Kong.

I do not know Ruth, our principal,
personally, but would like to
wish her a happy retirement.
This is the first time we have a
male principal. So I extend my
best wishes to Francis and am
confident that he will be a good
principal.
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Sonny Ko (BfETT) es)

The Australian Chapter of the YWGSAA
was actually the brainchild of Kenny Chan
Man Kin (PRXE)('65), my classmate and
the eldest daughter of our Geography
teacher Ms Kwan Yeuk Laan (BI#EBEEED)
('38). Kenny and Ms Kwan visited Sydney,
Australia in 2005, and wanted to meet
up with the alumnae here. However,
there being no formal network at the
time, Nancy Choy Kit Wan('62) took the
initiative to place an advertisement in the
local Chinese newspaper announcing the
reunion. A group of around 20 alumnae
attended this historical event. Regretfully I
was unaware of it as I did not subscribe to
the local Chinese newspaper.

Later, having found out that I was in
Sydney, Kenny emailed me directly
with the request to start the chapter
here. Based on the Australia and New
Zealand alumnae information extracted
from the Hong Kong master database, I
sent out emails and letters to everyone
on record. From the replies received,
I updated the data as best as I could
and then, with the help of my '65
classmates in Sydney, the first formal
reunion lunch was organized in 2010.
Around 60 alumnae spanning 5 decades
(from '60s to 2000's) attended. The word
spread, and we were able to contact
more and more alumnae through the new
network.

After the second annual reunion, Sabrina
Fan Chou Kong (38FI)('74), Esther Tam
Woon Han (Z/&#)('67) and a core group
of other alumnae graciously took over the
coordinator role from me, and have been
doing a great job since.

sabrina Fan (EHT) (74)

According to the information passed on to us,
there are 73 contact names/email addresses on
our records. This includes So Shuk Sze who is
residing in Melbourne, and another alumna in
Brisbane. We are aware that some alumnae on
our records may not be permanently residing in
Sydney.

Our gatherings are in the form of yum
cha, lunch buffet, art gallery visits, visits
to calligraphy works, leisure walks and
garden tours. All of these activities can be
viewed on our Facebook account named
“Ying Wa Australia” .A specific email account
(ywsydneyalumnae@gmail.com) is set up for
correspondence purposes between our Sydney
committee and the alumnae. We mostly receive
the e-copy of the AA newsletter and some
by post. We wish that the Hong Kong AA can
continue forwarding the news to us via the
aforesaid email account.

I, Esther Cheang, Ellen Yuen and a few others
meet every week for exercise. Following the
“retirement” of Sunny Ko, and as requested by
her, we try to continue her work.

We are very proud to be Ying Wa graduates and
cherish the values we have learned. We wish
Ying Wa can continue to serve the community
long into the future.

We would like to thank Mrs Ruth Lee, a truly
wonderful principal, for a job well done. She
is sure to be missed. We congratulate her and
wish her and her family all the best in the
next chapter of her life. As to the incoming
principal, Francis, we would like to send our
congratulations and warm wishes.




so shok sze (&) (ss)

As far as I know, I was the only alumna from
Melbourne attending the 115" Anniversary
Dinner. It was very well organised. I would
like to thank the organising committee and
everyone who took part in making it so
successful. I was very impressed by the
capability of students and alumnae, both on
stage and off stage, e.g. the sale of school
souvenirs in the foyer of the Convention Centre,
and the performance of an excerpt from the
musical “The Nightingale”. The programmes
on the stage were very good too.

I was glad to represent the alumnae from
Australia to join others from the Alumnae
Association in presenting the retirement gifts
to Principal Ruth Lee. I wished there was more
notice so that I could have prepared a longer
speech to Mrs Lee.

In Melbourne, there are informal lunches
among alumnae. I have been attending these
gatherings for about 11 years. We meet for
lunch about three to four times a year, with
between five to seven alumnae attending.

I have about nine alumnae on my contact
list. In October 2014, the local alumnae
hosted a dinner for 13 alumnae reunion from
the class of '62 who were passing through
Melbourne. A total of 20 people attended and
had a very good time. In February 2015, two
of my classmates came to Melbourne for a
week, and the local alumnae met for dinner.

In future, we intend to continue to strengthen
the ties amongst local alumnae, and to act as
hosts to alumnae visiting Melbourne. We would
also help to disseminate news of Ying Wa to
those who do not have access to the bulletins
and news dispatched electronically.

I hope the school will keep up the contact
with overseas alumnae. We appreciate all
the news we can get, especially on school
redevelopment. I receive e-circulars from Ying

Wa and also the hard copy of the Alumnae
Association newsletter which I really enjoy
reading because the content is consistently
good. Thank you to the editorial board.

I would like to thank Mrs Ruth Lee for her
Christian witness through her work. I extend
my sincere gratitude to her and her team for
their great effort in preparing and educating
girls for the many challenges of the 21°
century. May God bless her richly in her
retirement.

May I wish Mr Francis Kwan all the best in the
years ahead as the incoming principal. May
God's guiding hands be with him and his Ying
Wa team.

At the 115th Anniversary Dinner

From left: So Shuk Sze, Wong Po Kin, So Yan Kok,
Winnie Yau, Lam Lai Bing

,

Some of the alumnae of 1958 at a lunch just before
the 115th Anniversary Dinner

B
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A At the 115th Anniversary Dinner (front row, centre) A Visiting Paris with my family

cecilia Ng wai sheung (RZ#) (o)

I live in a town 35 km away from Geneva. I go back to Hong Kong in general at the beginning of the
year for vacation. For this 115" Anniversary Dinner, I think I had heard of it more than six months
in advance. I managed to re-arrange the date of travelling. This was the first time I went to the
anniversary dinner. We never have enough time when we are in Hong Kong.

I keep in contact with my Ying Wa classmates in Hong Kong. We have a Whatsapp chat group. So,
basically I keep really up-to-date contact with them. I also met up with Lina Yip (also '90) who lives
around 20 minutes from my home a year or two before.

I think everything at the 115™ Anniversary Dinner was just fantastic. For me, I just love seeing the
old classmates and teachers, in real, although time was limited that night.

I receive news of Ying Wa from our Whatsapp chat group. My classmate Vivian Yan Miu Kam B¥ZE
('90) passes the news to us constantly. Personally, I think a newsletter via email from the Alumnae
Association every few months, with the news of YWGS and some news of overseas alumnae (say,
how Ying Wa affects their lives) would help enhance communication with and better support overseas
alumnae.

My messages to:

Ying Wa: Good luck with the redevelopment.

Ruth, the retiring principal: Thank you for the effort you devoted to YWGS. Happy retirement!

Francis, the incoming principal: All the best for the future.

P10



Jose?hivxe wong Man Ling (EHE) (7

I tried to commit myself to at least attending Ying
Wa's anniversary celebrations every five years.
But due to heavy workload from my practice as a
neurologist, as well as my volunteer involvement,
I have only managed to attend the 100th (including
attending the musical “Alice”) and now 115th
anniversaries. I bought various souvenirs at the
anniversary celebrations including the bears and
tickets for “The Nightingale” to give away, as I
would be back in Taipei in late July. I also attended
the 35th anniversary of our class of 1976 in 2011,
and made a donation on that occasion to support
the school redevelopment project.

Class of 1976 has set up a WhatsApp group so
that classmates in Hong Kong can convey news to
those overseas. I have also kept in contact with
Miss Virginia Pak, our former art teacher, whom I
happened to meet in India while both of us were
doing volunteer work. Since then, we have kept
in touch and I was happy she invited me to give a
speech at her Rotary Club.

The 115th Anniversary celebration was indeed
memorable, in particular the sharing from Principal
| Ruth and meeting
| some classmates
{ whom I have not
| seen since we
M| graduated almost
|| 40 years ago.

As an overseas
alumna in Taipei, I
find that the Alumnae
Association seems to have strong connection with
alumnae in Canada and the USA, but less so with
those in other places. I once wrote to the AA years
ago and shared some of our overseas alumnae
ministries, but received no response. I wonder
if the letter ever reached AA, and if the AA has
enough capacity to strengthen the communication
with all overseas alumnae who approach them.
I suggest the AA should try to actively reach out
to overseas alumnae, and cover their stories and
their success.

My message to:

Ying Wa: Continue to keep up the tradition and spirit.

Ruth, the retiring principal: I feel that Ruth is too
young to retire. However, I believe retiring from one
job will also be the beginning of another service to
others, and therefore it is best to keep up the spirit
of service.

Francis, the incoming principal: I do not know
Francis personally, and I could not help to wonder
from a general perspective whether it is suitable for
a girls' school to have a male principal. However,
I look forward to reading more about him from
school news which I receive through electronic
dispatch. I trust the selection committee has made
a good choice.

P.S.

The Editors are much encouraged by the
enthusiasm of overseas alumnae in support of
the Alumnae Association Newsletter all these
years. We are indeed very grateful to the team
that dispatches our news electronically, reaching
out to alumnae all over the world.

Thank you, Josephine, for contributing to this
web-version only special feature on overseas
alumnae. It will be a good beginning. We look
forward to working closely with overseas alumnae
to open up a platform dedicated to serving all
those whose heart has never left us, though they
live far away.

Please continue to contribute your writing. We
look forward to receiving your updates from time
to time. In fact, we would like to extend this
invitation to all.

The Editors could be reached by email:
alumnae@ywgs.edu.hk

With best regards ,
Editors, YWGSAA Newsletter ‘
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